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Information | Community Minded | Strength 

Community Events 

Apr 5 

Home Route Concert                  

Del Barber          

7:30 pm (Doors open 6:45)       

#12 Glacier Ridge Estates          

$20 at door    

Apr 6 

Tender—CLOSING DATE 

Hillside Cemetery 

See poster pg 8  

Apr 9 

Town Council Meeting 

Dundurn Town Office              

6 pm 

Apr 10 

RM Council Meeting 

RM Office 

8 am 

Apr 11 

Lions Meeting 

Lions Club Room 

Community Hall 

7:30 pm 

Apr 12 

Dundurn Rural Water Utility 

Annual Meeting 

Community Hall 

7:00 pm 

Apr 21 

Dundurn Library Fundraiser 

Steak Dinner 

Big Mur’s Tavern 

6:30 pm (see poster pg 20) 

Apr 25 

Bingo 

Community Hall 

7:00 pm 

Its mid-March, and its calving 

season at the Cline home-

stead. Glenn Cline burns the 

midnight oil to ensure all 

goes well with his heifer  

calving  operation. But while 

he works hard to   protect his 

stock, there’s one other place 

he would rather be…..    

Kamloops, British Columbia.   

It is during the same time as 

calving when Kamloops 

hosts their annual “Cowboy 

Festival” which features  

cowboy poetry and western 

music. Being a cowboy   poet 

and story writer, Glenn would 

love nothing more than to sit, 

listen and converse with  

fellow poets and story tellers.   

Glenn started writing cowboy 

poetry in the early 80’s. He 

took his inspiration from the 

late Harvey Mawson who 

was also a poet/writer. 

Glenn’s writing emphasizes 

his western lifestyle: raising 

cattle, working on the ranch,      

spending time with people 

he’s worked with, and      

sharing    stories passed 

down to him. It’s a way of 

celebrating western traditions 

with folks who can relate to 

what he  enjoys so much. 

Inspiration comes to him at a 

whim. As Glenn explains, “I 

have full intention of sitting 

down to write, then I’m   

crossing things out,             

re-wording and I finally give 

up.”  He explains that he 

could be watching a          

television show when       

suddenly he is inspired and 

grabs a pen and paper. From 

that moment, the words 

begin to flow.  

Glenn has been invited to 
read his collection of poetry 
for tours at elementary 
schools and the Wilson    
Museum.  He has a          
collection of poetry on CD 
called “Glenn Cline - Almost 
Home”, below is an excerpt 
from one of his poems.   

 

“WINTERS”  

Tho decades have past on, 
and people too 

We’re Saskatchewan tough, 
and made our way through 

With stories to tell, of bad   
winter’s past 

The best part of all, is they 

never last. 

THE SPIRIT  

OF  

THE WEST 

By Glenda Pryor 

Glenn Cline at home on Brightwater Lake Ranch 

Student 4 Hire 

Culture Club 2019 

To book your job - call or text 

Georgia 306-203-9626 

Melissa 306-261-5289 
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LIBRARIAN’S CORNER  -  BOOK REVIEW 

dundurnnews@gmail.com 

Submission Deadline: 

22nd of the month 

All ads to be prepaid  

Please contact:    

• info@townofdundurn.ca 

• 306-492-2202 Ext 1 

• Or in person at the                 

Dundurn Town Office 

Prices: 

Classified Ad 

$30.00 for 6 months 

or  

$50.00 / year 
 

Business Card Ad      

$10.00 / month 

or  

$75.00 / year 
 

Other Advertising Rates 

1/8 page $10.00 

1/4 page $20.00 

1/2 page $30.00 

Full page $60.00 

MAYOR- PER VINDING  

Hi again, 

We had a 
meeting 
with the 

Military Base about the 
possibility of working to-
gether to have housing 
available for military       
personnel in Town. We 
look forward to helping in 
any way we can. 

Curtis Boyes attended our 
March Council Meeting. 
He expressed an interest 
in  becoming involved in         
formulating an Emergency 
Response Plan for us. He 
also volunteered to be our 
EMO Co-ordinator. Thank 
you,   Curtis.  

We had a meeting with 
the reps from several ra-
dio      stations in Saska-
toon. We are working on a 
marketing   strategy for 
our Town and we are 
looking at getting some 
advertising done on the 
radio stations.  

There are persistent  ru-
mours floating around out 
there so let me put some 
of them to rest. I am hear-
ing rumours that there are 
plans in place to build a 

satellite fire hall in the 
north end of the RM and 
that land has been pur-
chased for that. The Town 
has not been approached 
about this. I am not  con-
vinced that there are 
enough vehicles to       
warrant two fire halls.  

I am still hearing rumours 
that the Town was ap-
proached by the Co-op 
about putting a card-lock 
in Town.                     
Simply…not…true.              
The Town was never            
approached about this. 
Think about it. Where do 
we have the space re-
quired for such an under-
taking? I  remember the 
Town being accused of      
turning away business 
when this rumour started. 
It is    unfortunate that it 
still        resurfaces. Ap-
parently, some one is still 
trying to discredit the 
Town.  

In one instance, we did 
“turn away” a business. 
That was when    
Brigthtenview  ap-
proached the Town with 
their project on the big   

so-called “Mall”. In Town 
we did not have the 160 
Acres they were asking 
for, so we referred them 
to the RM. We did sug-
gest to them that they talk 
to the owners of the land 
across the highway. 

I am also hearing rumours 
out there that the RM 
“owns” the Fire Depart-
ment vehicles. That is   
simply not true. The 
Agreement is that the RM 
insures the vehicles and 
the Town insures the 
buildings and equipment. 

 An open house was held    
regarding the new  pro-
posed rink for Town. It 
was well attended, and a 
Steering Committee was 
formed to promote the 
project. Let’s give them 
the support that they need 
to succeed in this         
endeavour. 

The process of each mu-
nicipality of taking over 
their   respective 
wastewater  infrastructure 
is ongoing.  

Until next time, have a 
great day, eh? 

Out of Old Saskatchewan 

Kitchens by Amy Jo Ehman 
is the story of   people and 
the food they prepared. With 
more than 50 photos, it is a 
window into life as it was 
then. If you want to know 
what life was really like in 
early Saskatchewan, come 
to the table with us.  

“We tend to have a romantic 
idealization of pioneer days, 
but they were horrific” says 
Amy Jo. “The amount of 
food they had was barely 
subsistence. They worked 
hard to survive.” 
   

Kathy Ross, America's crafts-

for-kids expert, shares some 

very original hands-on ideas 

for celebrating Easter. There 

are two terrific Easter Basket 

projects, one made from a 

tissue box and the other from 

coffee filters. An easy-to-

make but dramatic project is 

the Easter Corsage, a perfect 

Easter gift. In the Easter   

decorations category there is 

the Basket of Flowers Door 

Wreath, and a great idea for a 

bouquet made of Eggshell 

Flowers. And, for your Easter 

table, the Bunny and Basket 

Place Cards are adorable. 
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On the evening of March 7th, the   
Dundurn Fire Department, along with 
tow trucks from Brad’s Towing, KMS 
Construction, municipal trucks from 
the Town of Dundurn, Resort         
Villages of Thode and Shields, and 
the Dundurn Rural Water Utility lined 
up along the shoulders of Highway 
11 South & North and stood at     
attention for one hour to show      
respect to fallen members and to 
raise awareness to the public to 
SLOW DOWN AND MOVE OVER. 
 

The gathering was to raise 
awareness on an important 
law.  To keep emergency      
responders, police, road      
construction, and tow truck 
drivers safe on our highways.  
The law requires  drivers to 
slow down when lights are 
flashing on vehicles.            
Legislation passed Sections 
204(1) and 205(1) of the Traffic 
Safety Act in October of 2015 
stating: 

“Slow to 60km/h or less except 
when on a divided highway and 
on the opposite roadway from 
the vehicle in question” 

 

SK Government Insurance also     
published safe highway driving 
tips. 

• Emergency vehicles always 
have the right of way when 

displaying flashing lights and 
sounding sirens, 

• Motorists must slow down to 
60km/h when in construction 
zones, when passing a worker, 
flags-person, or equipment      
occupied by a worker. 

• You must also slow to 60km/h 
when passing Ministry of High-
ways & Infrastructure equipment 
(snow plows), whether parked or 
in motion, when the warning lights 
are on, and 

• Approached by an emergency   
vehicle with its lights on sirens   
activated, you are required to 
move as close as possible to the 
right side of the road. 

The awareness rally started at 7 pm 
with parked equipment and vehicles      
activating their emergency lights 
while operators stood professionally 
by their vehicles with hats off. The 

lights remained on until 8 pm. Fire 
Department spokesperson            
Reaschelle Higginbotham stated, 
“This is an important law. I know at 
times it seems frustrating to have to 
slow down or stop for an emergency 
scene but we promise that we aren’t 
doing it for you.  We are doing it for 
us.  At emergency scenes, we are 
often so focussed on providing nec-
essary assistance that we some-
times lose awareness of additional 
hazards around us. We’ve had     
vehicles drive highway speeds     
inches from where we are on the    
highway.  We’ve also had vehicles 
crash into the back of stationary   
emergency trucks because they 
could not slow down in time. Please 
slow down to at least 60km/hr and 
have patience.  Please help return us 
to our loved ones at the end of each 
call.” 

AWARENESS RALLY 

2018 ANNUAL  

SLOW DOWN &  

MOVE OVER 

By  

Glenda Pryor                                 

Deputy Fire Chief Tom Willms & Brian Harrison prepare the roadway         Photo Glenda Pryor 

Photo Kerry Stopa 
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A DEDICATED GARDNER 

DWELLS WITHIN 

By 

Glenda Pryor 

___________________________ 

With gardening season just around the 

corner, preparations are underway at 

greenhouse nurseries across the     

province.  Darla Holland can attest to 

this, as owner and operator of Holland 

Garden and Greenhouse, she’s been 

busy coordinating her life around the 

deliveries of plants and gardening     

accessories since the beginning of 

March. 

Darla and her husband, Rod, were 

busy picking up shipments from     

Saskatoon and bringing them home to 

the greenhouse which is located on 

the family farm southeast of Hanley. 

They have received crates of plants, 

plugs, and  cuttings totalling 27,000 

plants. Darla has plenty of help from 

family and friends in preparing for 

opening day.  Her entourage helps 

with transplanting, weeding, tending to 

the trees, mixing dirt, and arranging 

the greenhouse – basically assisting  

wherever help is needed! 

When the shipments arrived, Darla  

started the process of biological      

dipping on each of the plants.  This 

process is a preventative measure 

against root and airborne diseases and 

is meant to kill any bugs or larvae that 

may be living on the plant. This early 

process helps to prevent the spraying 

of pesticides later in the   season as 

the plant’s mature. 

Holland Garden and Greenhouse      

officially opened in 2014 and after a  

successful first year, Darla decided to 

introduce workshops in 2015. The    

classes include: Succulent and Foliage 

Planters, Mother’s Day Baskets, Fairy 

Garden’s, Fill Your Own Pot and   

Planter Arrangements. A water bowl 

workshop is being introduced this year 

that features an aquatic plant bowl. 

Succulent and foliage workshops 

begin in April, with the first being a 

succulent workshop on April 7th and 

more to be scheduled in the coming 

months. Darla will be hosting multiple 

Mother’s Day Basket workshops in 

April as well.  She commented that 

“customers are invited to store the 

baskets they created at the green-

house until the date draws near to 

Mother’s Day.” 

To learn more about Darla’s work-

shops, you can find the dates posted 

on Holland Garden & Greenhouse  

Facebook Page or you can phone       

306-544-2605 for more information. 

Darla Holland new products available for customers - plant terrariums 

Carla Pethick transplants succulent plugs into 4 inch pots 

ENTER TO 

WIN A $50 

GIFT  

CERTIFICATE! 

What year did Darla 

introduce workshops at 

the Greenhouse? 

Email your response to 

dundurnnews@gmail.com 

DRAW MADE ON  

APRIL 10TH @ Noon 

DIRECTIONS 

• Hwy 11South to Hanley 

• Drive 5km south of Hanley on 
Hwy 11 and turn left on     

Barr Road 

• Follow grid 5km East,       
Holland Greenhouse is      

located on the left 

• Hrs of Operation - see ad pg 17 
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A t t e n t i o n   
 

RM of Dundurn and Dundurn 

Residents 

If you are planning a Controlled Burn? 

There is a 24 hour Control Burn       

Reporting Line.  Your report will be 

entered into the CAD reporting system 

at the Provincial Dispatch Center and 

will help reduce unnecessary           

responses.  This line is monitored 365 

days a year. 

1-866-404-4911 

Please Note:  If you have reported a 

control burn and it becomes out of 

control 

call 911  

and please inform them that you 

have a reported controlled burn that 

has now become out of  control.   

We also ask that you provide this   

information locally,                            

during regular business hours. 

MONDAY to FRIDAY 

8:00am - 4:30pm 
 

After Hours & Weekends             

please  contact: 

Ryan Bradley 

306-262-6325 

Tom Willms 

306-222-3839 

Brian Harrison 

306-492-7656 

GDB Imaging 

Photography and Photographic Services 

& 

Sunshower Garden Spirits 

Outdoor Garden Sculpture 

DUNDURN AT HOMESHOW 2018 

Brian Collins (Sunshine Meadows), Eileen Prosser (Town of Dundurn Administrator), and 

Brendan Connelly (Sunshine Meadows) tend the Home Show booth on Saturday March 

10th promoting Dundurn’s New Development, the Town of Dundurn, and proposed            

Community Complex. With Sunshine Meadows construction completed, this was an    

opportunity to market the subdivision in Dundurn.  Pictured below - Shawn Dodman   

installs the last microwave into one of the houses. 

I M P O R T A N T !  

If you do not report a controlled 

burn and the Fire Department is              

dispatched, you will be  invoiced for 

the response to your locations. 

GOOGLE 

MLS 

FOR  

SUNSHINE  

MEADOWS 

HOUSE 

PRICES 
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May 2, 2018 

Gee‘s Design Gee‘s Design 

Waitress Bayly Norris served green beer and shots of 

Jameson & Melon Bols for St. Patrick’s Day at Big Mur’s 

Tavern!  Later in the evening, patrons were entertained 

by a DJ and by those who participated in karaoke. 

ST PATRICK’S DAY AT BIG MUR’S TAVERN  
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STUDIO 11 

By 

Glenda Pryor 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

There was plenty of activities in Dundurn on 

March 17th, St. Patrick’s Day.  One of the 

events was an open house of Studio 11, an art 

studio located in the basement of the Town 

Office.  Artist Gale Hagblom displayed her work 

and welcomed all who attended.   

Doug Narraway attends Studio 11’s 

open house to view Gale Hagblom’s 

work. 

Bev Peterson of Saskatoon and Brenda Britton of      

Warman chat with Gale during the open house 
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TENDER 

The R.M. of Dundurn No 314 will be accepting tenders for maintenance person to look after 

HILLSIDE CEMETERY 

Work Consists of: 

1. Cutting the grass, including trimming around the head stones; 

2. General upkeep of the grounds for the summer months 2018   

Maintenance person will be working under the direction of the Cemetery Supervisor 

Please state in your tender what your charge will be per grass cut.  The successful applicant will supply their own tools, equip-

ment, and material required for doing the above work. 

CLOSING DATE: 

4:30 - FRIDAY - APRIL 6, 2018 

Lowest or any tender not necessarily accepted 

Tenders shall be mailed or delivered to: 

Cemetery Committee - RM of Dundurn No 314 

314 - 2nd Street Dundurn 

Box 159, Dundurn SK,  S0K 1K0 

For any questions regarding this tender please phone: 306-492-2132  

Tenders will not be accepted after closing date 

TENDER 

The R.M. of Dundurn No 314 will be accepting tenders for trimming of hedges 

HILLSIDE CEMETERY 

Work Consists of: 

1. Trimming hedges for the summer months 2018; 

2.  Working under the direction of the Cemetery Supervisor 

Please state your tender what your charge will be per trim.  The successful applicant will supply their own tools, equipment, 

and material required for doing the above work. 

CLOSING DATE: 

4:30 - FRIDAY - APRIL 6, 2018 

Lowest or any tender not necessarily accepted 

Tenders shall be mailed or delivered to: 

Cemetery Committee - RM of Dundurn No 314 

314 - 2nd Street Dundurn 

Box 159, Dundurn SK,  S0K 1K0 

For any questions regarding this tender please phone: 306-492-2132  

Tenders will not be accepted after closing date 

DUNDURN            

FIRE DEPT                            

&                              

FIRST                         

RESPONDERS   

STATS 

January to March 
 

Medical: 15 

Fire:  3 

MVC:  5 
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Gee‘s Design 

G e e ’ s   

D e s i g n  

Email 

dundurnnews@gmail.com 

Advertising  

that can help you 

PLEBISCITE 

VOTING  RESULTS 

The results of the RM of       
Dundurn plebiscite asking if 
their residents supported a 
Sports Complex being built 
in the RM drew to a        
conclusion Wednesday 
evening on March 
28th.  The majority of the 
RM Ratepayers voted NO 
to the sports complex being 
built in the RM.  The final 
tally of the advanced poll 
and voting night were as:   

268 - NO to the sports   
 complex 

38   - YES close to Town 

19   - YES in the North RM 

16   - Spoiled 
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On March 12th, Bluebeard’s Chamber 
debuted at Hanley high school.  The 
school’s drama club traditionally holds 
two performances for the public, and 
a private performance for the school 
students.  

Opening night brought 70 people 
through the doors and 100 tickets 
were sold for the second                  
performance, a dessert theater on 
March 13th.   

The play is set in an escape room and 
as playwright and director Leanne 
Griffin explains, “It could make you 
laugh, but also make you shed a tear.”  
Bluebeard’s Chamber is about a social 
game which a group of people are put 

in a locked room and given a back-
story with clues, puzzles, and hints to 
see if they can solve a quest. But there 
is something more personal about the 
play for Griffin, the play sheds         
experiences from those who have 
been touched with cancer, including 
herself. 

On Friday, March 16th, the cast and 
crew of Bluebeard’s Chamber          
travelled to Wolseley SK to participate  
in a two-day Regional Drama Festival, 

competing with six other plays.      
Hanley Drama Club once again won 
Regionals and will compete in the  
Provincial Festival at the beginning of 
May.  

Griffin is proud of her cast and crew 
this year and added “there will be an 
encore fundraising performance on 
Tuesday, May 1 at 7pm at Hanley 
School.  Admission is $10, with all     
proceeds going towards competing at 
Provincials.” (see poster pg. 15) 

Co-Director Brandon Hutchinson and 

Director Leanne Griffin  

HIGH SCHOOL DRAMA         

CLUB CELEBRATE!      

“BLUEBEARD’S        

CHAMBER” GOES TO    

PROVINCIALS 

By 

Glenda Pryor 

Photo’s 

Jacob Farnsworth as Jester Bluebeard, Jackson Lester as Jester Wife, and Justine Del 

Socorro as Heidi. 

Left to Right - Cameron Heo as Isaac, Kristine Jones Del Socorro as Shandra, Zach   

Armada as Quinn, and Justine Del Socorro as Heidi. 
Sophia Bodnarek who portrays Guide 

applies her stage makeup 
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Main Actors - Lauren Griffin as Kate &     

Hayden Pitzel as Bluebeard 

CAST & CREW 

Back Row Left - Right:               

Hailey Englot, Taylor Lindberg, 

Brandon Hutchinson, Leanne 

Griffin, Hayden Pitzel, Lauren 

Griffin, Sophia Bodnarek,      

Alexandre Litster-Paramor, Emily 

Collis.  

Front Row Left - Right:                   

Jacob Farnsworth, Jackson 

Lester, Justine Del Socorro,   

Kristine Jones Del Socorro, Zach 

Armada, and Cameron Heo. 

Missing: Akira Patry 

Make-up Artist Taylor Lindberg applies     

Jackson Lester’s stage makeup 

Congratulations to the cast and crew of Bluebeard’s Chamber for 

winning the following awards at the Region 5 Drama Festival: 

- Unsung Hero Award: Alexandra Litster-Paramor 
- SDA Acting Certificate of Merit: Cameron Heo 
- Tech Award of Merit: Alexandra Litster-Paramor 
- Best Tech Crew: Bluebeard’s Chamber 
- Best Stage Manager: Hailey Englot 
- Best Tech Production: Bluebeard’s Chamber 
- Runner-Up to Mary Ellen Burgess for Best Actor: Lauren Griffin 
- Best Overall Production: Bluebeard’s Chamber 
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MP - TOM LUKIWSKI  

What Can Your MP 
Do for You? 

Some people are 
under the false    I 
mpression that MPs 
don’t do much      
except show up to 

vote in Ottawa. The reality is that MPs 
and our staff have very busy jobs      
working on behalf of their constituents in 
a wide range of ways. MPs are   public 
servants so it’s important that everyone 
in the Moose Jaw-Lake  Centre-Lanigan 
constituency understand the services my 
office can provide. 

 

The first and most important job an MP’s 
office provides is as a liaison  between 
the public and government departments. 
If you have a problem with a federal   
government department, you are of 
course free to deal directly with that   
department and that’s probably the best 
place to start. But dealing with federal 
bureaucracy can be confusing and     
frustrating. My staff has extensive        
experience with the    ins-and-outs of 

government and have a number of    
personal contacts – they know the right 
places to go to speed problems along. Of 
course, we cannot guarantee that we 
can always fix the problem but it can 
save you a few steps. 

Some of the areas in which my staff can 
help you include: 

 

• Canada Pension Plan 

• Old Age Security 

• Passport Canada 

• Employment Insurance Benefits 

• Citizenship and Immigration 

• Canada Student Loans 

• Canada Revenue Agency 

• Guaranteed Income Supplement 

• Veterans Affairs 

 

My office can also help if you are part of 
a group that will be representing Canada 
abroad. For example, if you are a teach-
er leading a class trip to another country, 
we can arrange for Canada pins and 
flags for students to either wear        

themselves or give as gifts. 

Even though I am not a member of the 
government, it is my responsibility to 
represent the federal Parliament of   
Canada at any special occasions or 
events in the constituency. If you have 
an event that you would like me to     
attend as your MP or to send  greetings, 
please email me an invitation. 

If you or a loved one is approaching a 
milestone birthday or anniversary, please 
feel free to contact my office to request 
special greetings. Depending on the 
milestone or event, congratulatory    
messages can be     arranged to come 
from me, the Leader of the Opposition, 
the Prime Minister, the Governor      
General or, in certain very special      
circumstances, Her Majesty the Queen. 

Finally, we are here to help you make 
your voice heard in Ottawa. If you have a 
concern, letter or petition that you would 
like brought to the attention of the federal 
government, please let us know and we 
would be happy to assist. 

Gee‘s Design 
Gee‘s Design 
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HANLEY PRINCIPAL  - CHRIS TUCKER 

C H I L D  C A R E  C E N T R E  

We’d like to welcome a 

few staff due to some 

changes taking place.  

Mrs. Martineau started 

her maternity leave and 

was replace d by Mrs. 

H Martineau and Mrs. 

Burgess.  We made some other         

announcements at our last assembly.  

Mr. Tyndall will be taking the last few 

months of work to go back to school - 

he’ll be replaced by Mr. Holtzman who 

interned here this fall. Mrs. Battersby is 

leaving on maternity leave in April and 

will be  replaced by Mrs. Button who also   

interned at our school this fall.  A big 

welcome to everyone from the staff, stu-

dents, and parents to Hanley Composite 

School. 

Congratulations to the Drama club for 

winning the Regional competition!  They 

are off to Provincials again and we look 

forward to hearing about their            

performance in Regina.  Break a leg! Our   

Athletic programs are also moving right 

along as Curling was wrapped up after 

our teams again represented well at   

Districts and Regionals.  Way to go   

everyone!  Badminton is in full swing as 

well with junior and senior playoffs the 

third and fourth weeks of April,           

respectively.  Track & Field will be     

staring at the end of next month if the 

field and the pits dry up.  

For further information and updates from 

the students and classrooms, check out 

our school website at: 

http://blogs.spiritsd.ca/hanley/ 

DUNDURN PRINCIPAL  - CHERYL SHIELDS 

Marching into Literacy was our 

school wide focus this month. 

‘Make Reading Fun! Reading and 

writing every, single, day.’ – was 

our theme. We started the month 

with in ’tents’ reading in the gym. 

Other events throughout the month 

included: We Can Read 1000 

Books Challenge, reading with 

puppets, free book give away 

draws, ‘New to Me’ Book            

Exchange, Book Fair, visiting ac-

tors from Shakespeare on the   

Saskatchewan and the Tourna-

ment of Poems. A special edition of 

the Dundurn School Dispatch gave 

research and tips to do at home. 

Special thank-you to Joan Falk and 

Adeline Schroeder, for organizing 

and running a spectacular Book 

Fair!  

Parent/Student/Teacher         

Conferences. We appreciate this 

opportunity for parents/guardians, 

students and school staff to      

connect and celebrate the progress 

and work students have completed 

so far this school year. Students 

are so proud to show their family 

what they are learning. It brings 

importance to their accomplish-

ments and highlights the value of 

education. We want to take every 

opportunity to talk about the good 

things that are happening at      

Dundurn School! 

The next SCC meeting is May 9, 

2018 (5:00 – 6:30). Everyone is 

welcome!   

Please refer to our school webpage 
for further details regarding the 
school                      
(www.spiritsd.ca/dundurn).  As 
well, contact us at the school with 
any questions or concerns that you 
may have. 

Important upcoming dates: 

April 3-6 Easter Break 

April 9  Classes Resume 

April 11 Pizza Lunch 

April 20 Earth Day/Town  

  Clean-up 

April 25   Sub Lunch  

We are always looking for good 
people, interested in causal work 
to join our school team:   
 

• Caretakers  
• Educational Assistants  
• Administrative Assistants  
Please apply on-line at           

https://www.spiritsd.ca or set a 

time at the school to complete an 

electronic application form. We are 

here to help you with the            

application process.  

Cross Country skiing at Dundurn School 

Photo Eileen Prosser 

http://www.spiritsd.ca/dundurn
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MLA BRONWYN EYRE 

Spring is a time of 

renewal and new 

beginnings, and this 

Spring Sitting of the 

Saskatchewan   

Legislature is no 

exception.   

A new Premier, a new Leader of the 

Official Opposition, and three new  

Saskatchewan Party MLAs were     

recently welcomed to the Assembly in 

their new roles. Members of the      

Assembly have also elected a new 

Speaker and stand ready to welcome 

our new Lieutenant Governor. 

Our government is focused on       

continuing to pursue our three-year 

plan to balance the budget while   

keeping the Saskatchewan economy 

strong and growing, in contrast to the 

Opposition’s plan, which would lead to 

$2.5 billion more spending every year 

and, as a result, unsustainable        

borrowing that would weaken our 

strong fiscal foundation and burden 

our kids and grandkids with higher   

taxes and lost opportunities.  

The Opposition continues to advocate 

for a federal carbon tax, which would 

drive many of the job-creators who 

support Saskatchewan families out of 

this province.  We stand by our Made-

in-Saskatchewan Climate Change 

Strategy and the priorities of                

Saskatchewan people. 

We will meet the fiscal challenges we 

face by controlling government     

spending and continuing to support the 

hard-working people of                   

Saskatchewan. Saskatchewan’s      

finances continue to be on track in 

2017-18, confirmed by a smaller deficit 

forecast in the recently released third 

quarter financial report.  On April 10, 

we will deliver our 2018-19 Budget. 

I welcome your feedback on these and 

other issues.  

 Please be in touch with any          

questions, concerns, as well as      

personal milestones. 

Gee‘s Design Gee‘s Design 

 

The Dundurn Times like us on     



The Dundurn Times  April 2018 

 15 

Hanley Drama Club will compete at the Saskatchewan Drama Association at the Provincial 

Festival May 3, 4 and 5 at the University of Regina - Riddell Theatre  
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On March 8th the Town of Dundurn hosted a 

meet and greet to residents of the Town, 

RM, Shields & Thode who expressed interest 

in joining a steering/fundraising committee 

to help continue the new Sports Arena    

project in town.  Mike Kuzma was the MC 

for the evening and he along with Town       

Councillor Annette Hamilton, produced a 

slide show of project highlights along with 

some history of how the current Dundurn 

Sports Centre was built.   

Several long-term residents of the RM were 

on hand and remembered that the current 

arena started with a grass roots community 

effort with several committee members 

putting up their homes as collateral for the 

loan with one farmer donating a quarter of 

land. There were dances, big BBQ’s, beef 

and pork draws, kid’s walkathons and      

donated money. In attendance was Gary 

Freeden, a long time Dundurn resident, who 

is well known in the community for his mega 

skills at selling tickets for hockey fundraising 

events. Although he said he was there this 

time just to listen and let the younger gener-

ation handle things, he received a round of 

applause and recognition from the group for 

all his past efforts at raising funds.  

The town had copies available of their new 

arena business plan along with some quick 

note material on what a steering committee 

is and several renderings of arenas from 

past presentations. Several idea charts were 

available for anyone who wanted to partici-

pate. Some topics included: Fundraising 

ideas, Other sporting needs, Location – pros 

& cons, etc.  

According to the plan the project cost is 

$6.73 million, and the town believed a loan 

of $5.47 would be manageable based on 

projected revenues. $1.26 million would 

have to be raised from another source such 

as fundraising/donations. The land and    

infrastructure is not included in the cost as it 

will be provided by developers from        

Sunshine Meadows. Several comments were 

made that a time limit on fundraising should 

be in place as there is no point fundraising 

for years as the cost of the project would 

increase by any fundraising gains made.   

The evening was full of positive energy and 

good discussions on building ideas. At the 

end of the evening those who wanted to 

commit on a steering committee submitted 

their names to be contacted. The town has 

said they would arrange another meeting 

with the interested parties in the coming 

weeks.   

COMPLEX STEERING 

COMMITTEE EVENING 

DRAWS ATTENTION 

Photo’s Walter Litke 
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CULTURE CLUB 2019 

 

To book your job - call or text 

Georgia 306-203-9626 or Melissa 306-261-5289 
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Religion 

Blackstrap Covenant 

Church 

Sunday 

10:00 am 

Dundurn Community 

Hall 

 

St. George Chapel 

17 Wing Det Dundurn  

Roman Catholic 

5:00 pm Sunday 

All Denomination 

Protestant 

6:30Sunday 

Starting APRIL 22 

Dundurn Gospel 

Church 

Sunday 

11:00 am 

108 - 3rd Avenue 

Dundurn SK 

 

Dundurn United 

Church 

Sunday 

11:15 am 

300 - 2nd Street 

Dundurn SK 

Pleasant Point    

Mennonite 

Church 

Sunday 

11:00 am 

RM of Blucher 

 

BLACKSTRAP COVENANT CHURCH - PASTOR  ANDY GILKINSON 

 It happens to be one of those 

rare times where April Fool’s Day 

and Easter happen to fall on the 

same day. It had not passed my 

attention that there are some,    

including some of my friends and 

family, who would see this          

correspondence as entirely        

appropriate. The idea of Jesus    

being physically raised from the 

dead appears to be an idea so   

bizarre that it should be considered 

something akin to an April Fool’s 

Day prank. However, for the   

Christian person, the resurrection 

of Jesus is essential to our 

worldview. The apostle Paul said 

the following, “if Christ has not 

been raised, then your faith is    

useless.” (1Cor 15:17). The logic is 

clear and compelling: If Jesus was 

not raised from the dead, then 

Christianity should not be taken 

seriously and could simply be    

disregarded as a relic from an    

unenlightened age. 

 Personally, the resurrection 

of Jesus is something that I have 

wrestled with. However, in my 

search, I have come to be           

intellectually and historically      

convinced that Jesus was         

physically raised from the dead. 

Let me share with you two reasons 

among many. The first is that 

Christianity started in Jerusalem, 

where Jesus was killed and buried. 

To disprove the resurrection, you’d 

only have to walk a few feet to   

Jesus’ grave. If the resurrection is 

false, Christianity should not have 

made it beyond Jerusalem’s walls. 

The second is how the vast       

majority of the apostles were    

martyred for claiming Jesus was 

raised from the dead. In the first 

century, there was nothing to be 

gained for the apostles as they 

shared the resurrection. In fact, as 

one reads through the New       

Testament, it is obvious that      

following after Jesus caused the 

apostles great pain and suffering. If 

the resurrection of Jesus was a lie, 

why give up your life for it? In our 

age, we have seen groups of     

people give up their beliefs under 

much less pressure. Space will not 

allow me to explain all my historical 

reasons for belief in detail, but if 

you are interested in exploring this 

topic further check out reasonable-

faith.org or feel free to contact me 

to have a conversation. I would   

enjoy hearing your perspective.  

 But why does the               

resurrection matter anyway? Tim 

Keller observes, “I always say to 

my skeptical, secular friends that, 

even if they can’t believe in the   

resurrection, they should want it to 

be true. Most of them care deeply 

about justice for the poor,            

alleviating hunger and disease, 

and caring for the environment. Yet 

many of them believe that the    

material world was caused by    

accident and that the world and 

everything in it will eventually   

simply burn up in the death of the 

sun. They find it discouraging that 

so few people care about justice 

without realizing that their own 

worldview undermines any         

motivation to make the world a  

better place. Why sacrifice for the 

needs of others if in the end    

nothing we do will make any        

difference? If the resurrection of 

Jesus happened, however, that 

means there’s infinite hope and 

reason to pour ourselves out for 

the needs of the world. (The     

Reason for God, 220). May the 

church live out the true power of 

Jesus’ resurrection. 

Announcement: VBS 2018: Ship-

wrecked! will be taking place July 9

-13. More details will be coming 

shortly. We look forward to seeing 

your children there! 
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Gee‘s Design 

Gee‘s Design 



The Dundurn Times  April 2018 

 20 



The Dundurn Times  April 2018 

 21 

50% OFF  

BEGINNER CLASS 
@ 

SUNSHINE GARDEN SPIRITS 

MAKE YOU OWN 4 SEASON 

GARDEN SPIRIT 

CHECK  smalltown.ca for information  

Or call Deborah at 306-492-2197 
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To Enter: 

Email: dundurnnews@gmail.com with 

Your name, phone #, and location of photo 

D
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Eating Establishments 

Big Mur’s Tavern 

Lunch & Dinner 

Dundurn SK 

306-492-2369 

Friday Night’s 

Steak Supper 
 

 

 

 

Slice 

110-A Gov’t Rd 

306-492-3116 

Pizza Takeout 

11 am– Midnight 

Mon - Sunday 

 

 

 

 

The Coffee & 

Snack Ranch 

509 1st St  

Take Out 

Hanley SK 

Baking, Pizza 

306-544-3000 

Tues to Friday  

8am - 8pm 

Sat 2pm - 8pm 

Poor Gary’s Pub 

109 Lincoln St 

Hanley SK 

Eat In or Take Out 

306-544-1000 

11am - 12 am 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Little Wok 

Vietnamese &  

Chinese Food 

306-492-2131 

Dundurn SK 

Mon to Friday  

11am - 7pm 

Sat & Sun  

4pm - 7pm 

Closed Tuesday’s 

Subway 

Mountainview Gas 

Dundurn SK 

306-492-2666 

7am - 8 pm 

Gee‘s Design 
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C L A S S I F I E D  A D S  

Thall’s Service 

Hanley SK 

306-544-2512 

Journeyman Automotive 

Service Technicians 

thalls@sasktel.net 

Sunshine Garden Spirits 

Beginner Sculpture Classes 

Call Deborah Boehm 

306-492-2187 

Notary Public Services 

Walter D. Litke 

Notary Public 

306-220-9006 

Witness Documents 

Certify True Copy of Original 

Consent for Child’s Care 

Power of Attorney            

Documents 

Homestead Act Certificate 

Affidavits/Declarations/

Affirmations 

Child Care Centre  

Central SK Military Family 

Resource Centre Inc. 

306-492-2135 

Ext 4266 

Available to Military &      

Civilian Families 

Monday - Friday 

7:00 am to 6:00 pm 

Gov’t subsidy may be    

available  

Located at 

17 Wing - Det Dundurn 

 

Investors Group 

Kam Barteski 

B. Comm, Consultant 

306-260-7189 

Cell 

306-955-9190 

Business 

Investors Group Financial 

Services Inc. 

Grasswood Park Esso 

Hwy 11 South 

306-373-1888 

Saskatoon SK 

Truck Stop - Parking - WiFi 

Smitty’s Restaurant 

6am - 10pm 

Everyday 

306-374-7266 

—————————- 

Husky Gas Station & 

Vern’s Pizza Place 

Food - Snacks - Gas 

1610 11th St West 

Saskatoon SK 

306-664-8800 

—————————— 

Mountainview Food & Fuel 

Hwy 11 South 

Dundurn SK 

Groceries - Gas - ATM 

Liquor - Lotto - Bait 

306-492-4911 

——————————— 

Trailbreak Esso 

703 Lincoln St & Hwy 11 S 

Hanley SK 

Fuel - Café - Snacks - Lotto 

306-544-2526 

Riel Trail Building  
Supplies Inc. 

All your building needs  
& more 

www.RTBS.ca 
Hwy 11 S & Tamke Road 

306-373-7827 

GDB Imaging 

Gary Boehm 

306-492-2187 

306-371-8855 

Cell 

smalltownart@sasktel.net 

www.smalltownart.ca 

DM REMAX 

Dominic Montpetit 

306-717-8321 

domwithremax@gmail.com 

Blackstrap Heating 

Phil Sarich 

306-380-3113 

blackstrapheating@sasktel.net 

——————————- 

BRP Mobile 

HD Mechanic & Excavating 

306-492-7857 

Landscaping, Backfilling, 

Piles, Driveways, Topsoil, 

Irrigation, Trenching, Gravel, 

Sod & Snow Removal 

—————————— 

DH Plumbing 

Dale Sander 

306-260-3456 

Your Local Plumber 

     Service & Repairs to all 

your plumbing, heating, AC 

& Oil Furnaces 

New Installation on furnaces, 

boilers, plumbing, & AC 

Sewer cleaning call 

Drain Away 

306-651-3211 

—————————— 

Strive Construction 

Residential / Commercial 

Concrete 

306-380-7111 

Sidewalks / Driveways 

ICF Foundations 

Skidsteer Services 

Tall Trenching 

Dave 

306-229-8402 

Supply & Installation of    

water pipeline and natural 

gas supply lines 

Over 30 YRS Experience 

Waylyn SIGNS 

waylynsigns@sasktel.net 

306-291-9474 

All kinds of signs: Cedar, 

Plywood, Aluminum,      

Magnetic, Coroplast, Decals, 

Logo’s & Graphics 

Used Blue Jeans 

Will exchange for  

50” x 60” Denim Quilt 

PHONE 

306-492-4674 

——————————— 

Handy Man Required 

Needing help with             

renovations to my home. 

 A small bungalow 

Painter: Paint interior 

Carpenter: Install crown 

molding, door & window trim, 

Install 3 interior doors & 1 

exterior door. Possible deck 

work. 

Yard Person: Cut grass 

weekly-summer/fall 

Possibly trim & remove tree 

limbs. 

Contact: 

J. Jensen 

306-373-5023 

(leave msg, shift worker) 

AUTOMOTIVE SERVICES 

CLASSES 

CONSULTING 

DAY CARE 

FINANCIAL 

FUEL & CONVENIENCE 

HARDWARE / LUMBER 

PHOTOGRAPHY 

REALTY SIGNAGE 

WANTED 

OPT FOR A  

BUSINESS CARD AD? 

$10/MONTH OR  

$75 FOR A YEAR 

CLASSIFIED AD  

PLACEMENT AS SHOWN 

$30.00 FOR 6 MO’s OR  

$50.00 FOR A YEAR 

SERVICES 

SERVICES 
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Sunshine 

Meadows 

The Town of 

Dundurn’s New 

Development 

• 1,357 SF Bi-Level 

• 5 Bedrooms 

• 3 Bathrooms 

• Fully Finished - too 

many upgrades to 

list! 

• 624 SF Double      

attached garage 

Elizabeth Irving 

Boyes Group Realty Inc. 

306-380-0696 

emd_88@hotmail.com 

Liz.saskatoonhomelistings.com 

$424,900 

260  

Prairie Dawn Drive 

Available  

Immediately 


